
ONIBURY PARISH COUNCIL 
Meeting held on Wednesday 2nd September 2020 at 7.00pm in Village Hall 

Cllrs Present: R. Jeavons; T. Mantle, Mrs. R. Hughes, Mrs. J Owen. A.Wyatt.   
                      

1. Apologies: Ms. C. Magnus and R. Breakwell.  
 
2. Open Forum: No members of the public attended. 

 
3. Declarations of Interest:  There were no declarations of interest. 

 
4. Minutes of Previous Meeting: The minutes were accepted and                                              

signed as a true record. 
 

5. Matters Arising:   
           a).  Facebook Page now up and running for Onibury and surrounding                               
                 area. 
           b).  Cllr. Mrs Owen thanked everyone for their help and support                
                 with the litter pick.  Very successful project. 
           c). Chair reported Village Hall doing well.  The School were going to 
                use it as an extra classroom during Covid 19 restrictions but 
                the Government squashed the idea. 

6. Financial Matters:   
      Cheques raised during lockdown period: 
      10.05.20 BHIB         Insurance                               622.26 

            nPower                   energy for street lights            143.50 
A. Mantle               Domain renewal 2 yrs               28.78 
Tony Davies            repair to Notice Board              69.84 
Eon Energy             Street light maintenance         146.39 
26.07.20 Eon          Street light maintenance           74.23 
CPRE                     Subscription                               36.00 
Npower                   Energy for street lights             144.90 
SALC                       Subscription                            188.10 
02.09.20                 Clerks Salary                             793.02 
    ( March, April, May, June, July, August 2020 ) 
The Statement of Accounts was formally agreed. 

 
  7. Correspondence.  

a) Alteration to Proposed Planning Procedures. 
      b) CPRE booklets -  to be passed to Cllr. Breakwell. 
 
   8. Planning Applications:   
       10.03.20 Application for Affordable Dwelling at Lower Walton Farm, 
       Walton.     -      No objection. 
       12.03.20 Upgrade of existing forestry access track  -  Doctors  

 Coppice, Brandhill.   -   No objection. 
28.05.20 Remove branches from Cedar of Lebanon tree in Church 
grounds - No objection. 
10.06.20 Permission granted for affordable dwelling North of 80, 
Duxmoor Noted. 
 



            16.06.20 New driveway to Millers House on A49 -   No objection. 
            17.08.20 Affordable dwelling Lower Walton Farm - withdrawn  - noted 

                                                                                                                                                               
 9. Affordable Housing Grant - update.  -  Bench needs to be positioned. 

  
10. A49 Trunk Road  

Cllr. Mrs. Owen reported the A49 had been closed with no prior 
warning and very poor signage. 
 

11. Parish Matters: 
Cllr. Jeavons reported he had received a complaint of excessive dog 
fouling. Clerk had reported this to Shropshire Council they supplied a 
poster which had been displayed around the Village. 
Disappointment was expressed regarding the closure of Bromfield 
Post Office.  It was a loss to the surrounding community as well as 
Bromfield. A mobile unit now attends on Thursday mornings 10 to 
Midday.  The Parish Council was vociferous on their objection 
Chair:  Covid 19 Onibury had seen few positive cases but quite a 
number of people shielding.  People in need have been helped on a 
one-to-one basis which seemed to work well.    
There is a donation point in the Church for Craven Arms Food Bank.  
 
 
Meeting closed 7.50pm                        

         
    This meeting was held observing Covid 19 guidelines with social 
     distancing, wearing of face protection and hand cleansing.  


